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MEMORANDUM TO:  All Chiefs of Police and      
  Commissioner J.V.N. (Vince) Hawkes  

   Chairs, Police Services Boards 
 
FROM:   Stephen Beckett 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
    Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
 
SUBJECT:   Human Trafficking Investigation Pilot Course 
 
DATE OF ISSUE:  December 15, 2017 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information  
RETENTION:   January 22, 2018 
INDEX NO.:   17-0076 
PRIORITY:   Normal  
 
The Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services is pleased to announce the Human 
Trafficking Investigation Course (HTIC) offered by the Ontario Police College (OPC). This 
course is designed to provide investigators with the skills and knowledge to effectively 
investigate human trafficking incidents from a reactive and proactive perspective. It is also 
designed to capture the fundamental principles of combatting human trafficking, including 
prevention, protection, prosecution and partnership, and support for survivors. The course 
applies an evidence-based approach and uses collaborative and interactive learning methods of 
instruction.  
 
This course will be offered as a pilot from January 22 – 26, 2018. Although the course is 
intended for officers new to human trafficking investigations, OPC would like to gather a diverse 
group of officers with varying investigative backgrounds for the purposes of the pilot.  
 
Registration for the Pilot HTIC course is now open. Applications can be submitted to the OPC 
Registration Office via e-mail at opc.registrar@ontario.ca. Please direct all program inquiries to 
Instructor Blake Easto, by telephone at 519-773-4449 or via e-mail at Blake.Easto@ontario.ca, 
or Instructor Carolyn Fraser, by telephone at 519-773-4205 or e-mail at 
Carolyn.Fraser@ontario.ca. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Stephen Beckett 
Assistant Deputy Minister, Public Safety Division and Public Safety Training Division 
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